EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB BOARD MEETING

APRIL 12, 2007

Members attending:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield,  Kris Stolba

Also in attendance:  Tanya Street-Burgess

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  The minutes were approved as submitted.

Officer Reports

President, Dawn Gifford –

Dawn noted that traditionally we have dropped the Saturday morning club ice during the summer months due to poor attendance.  A motion was made and passed to drop the Saturday club ice session for June 1st -August 10th.  The club will continue to hold Club Ice sessions on Thursday nights.

Julie Willard, the test chair, requested permission to order additional test pins, six at each level.  $577.50 was approved to pay for the pins.

Secretary, Charlotte Hays –

Charlotte reported that Kayla Ward and Lisa Recker, the coaches for the synchro teams for next year were attending a synchro seminar in Minneapolis and they had requested information about how to apply for a coach’s grant to subsidize their attendance.  Dawn advised that the forms were available on the club website and that they would qualify for grants.

Charlotte also reported on attending the Ice Bowling tournament in Sheboygan, WI in March.  She reported that while it is a very successful fundraiser for the Blue Line Ice Center (estimated at $25,000 per year), that most of the money is made off donated concession food, most notably, free brats from Johnsonville, and that with our relationship with the rink and dependence on Sodexo for food, it would be difficult to duplicate Sheboygan Blue Line’s success.   

Rick Kern has been given the proxy for the 3 delegates (Dawn Gifford, Tammie Hoover, Charlotte Hays) from the EIFSC to the upcoming USFS Governing Council meeting in Reno, NV.  

Treasurer, Kris Stolba –

Kris reported account balances as follows:



Checking



$33,768.56



Savings


       
       606.66



Investment Accounts


    5,237.62








_________



Total Assets



$39,612.84

Kris also presented the budget for the year and it was passed as presented.  Kris noted that the club was not awarded a grant from the Hotel/Motel Tax program this year.

Other Reports:

Tanya Street-Burgess advised that the rink would like to send out flyers promoting the Learn to Skate program.   However, the flyers must be sponsored by a non-profit organization or the schools will not circulate them.  Tanya asked the club if it would be willing to be the sponsor for the flyers.  A motion was made and passed to allow the rink to name the EIFSC as sponsor provided that the flyers mention the upcoming EIFSC Ice Show.

Committee Reports –

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield

Mediacom will not be able to tape the ice show, but if we can find someone else to tape it, Mediacom may still be able to run it on the local channel.  

Scott Picard, of Compass Management is reviewing possibilities to improve the lighting for the show at a reasonable cost to the club.  

The cast party will be at CiCi’s Pizza.  Skaters will be responsible for their own meals.  Cake will be provided.   It will be held between the shows.
A parent meeting is set for April 14.  Tickets will be distributed, a list of volunteers will be circulated.

Andy and Lindsey Seitz are planning to skate in the show

Brenda Kelly is working on publicity.

Competition, Neil Bernstein –

It appears that the competition posted a profit of $6,836.81  It was suggested that perhaps some of the excess should be invested rather than allowed to sit in checking.  Kris will shop rates.  A motion to invest $5,000 and reassess our finances in 3 months was passed.  

UGL, Dawn Gifford – 

An organizing meeting will be called in the next couple of months. 

Nominating Committee, Dawn Gifford – Dawn noted that the nominating committee consists of herself, Nancy Krutzfield and Rusty Stout.  Julie Willard has expressed a willingness to return to the Board.  We still need to fill additional slots so names are still being sought.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

